
Name: All Residents and Team Members 

From: Kyle Hreben, Executive Director 

Date: 02/28/2020 

Subject: Coronavirus Update 

According to recent information from the Centers for Disease Control (CDC), they continue 

to closely monitor an outbreak of a respiratory illness caused by a new coronavirus (named 

“2019-nCoV”) that was first detected in Wuhan City, Hubei Province, China and continues 

to expand. The United States reported the first confirmed instance of person-to-person 

spread with this virus on January 30, 2020.  Imported cases of 2019-nCoV infection in 

people have been detected in the U.S. While person-to-person spread among close contacts 

has been detected with this virus, at this time this virus is NOT currently spreading in 

Maryland or Virginia. 

At The Village at Rockville, we are being mindful about proactive planning and education 

about the virus for all of our residents, guests and team members. While there is currently 

no vaccine to prevent 2019-nCoV infection, the best way to prevent infection is to avoid 

being exposed to this virus. Additionally, as a reminder, the CDC always recommends 

everyday preventive actions to help prevent the spread of respiratory viruses.  

On the reverse side of this page, you will find a resource from the World Health 

Organization with five things to know and five things to do about the coronavirus. Although 

the resource does indicate the health care setting, we believe that in our community setting, 

the same practices should be in place. 

While the virus continues its active status, we will ask guests who have traveled from the 

most commonly known areas of virus activity to avoid visiting our campus.  

We will continue to monitor and will provide updates if there is a noted change in our 

region. 

Source:  Centers for Disease Control (CDC) and World Health Organization (WHO) websites 

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/cases-in-us.html

